From: Emily Beaven

To: Una Glass (una.glass.seb@sonic.net); Diana Rich; Mary Gourley

Subject: For public comment letter tonight

Date: Tuesday, December 07, 2021 6:12:56 PM

## Dear Mayor and Council Members:

This is another plea to stop this agreement with SVAS. There has been no due process in the decision and it is clear that the vast majority of people that do know about it do not agree with it. You have failed to inform direct neighbors of your plans. Just this morning the Sebastopol Charter School discovered a transient started a fire on our campus. You are worried about the well being of 20-40 people and not taking into consideration how this site -- which will no doubt become a long-term homeless center by SVAS -- will affect the children, businesses, and residents of the Sebastopol community. The people that are actual registered voters and taxpayers.

As I said before, you do not have to take this Federal money. Nothing in this world comes for "free" and this decision will cost our community greatly.

Thank you, Emily & Chris Beaven, parents of two

--

